
  
 

Working together to be the best we can possibly be. 

I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me. Philippians 4.13 

4th April 2025 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

As we head towards the end of the Spring Term, we wish to thank all parents, carers and volunteers for 
your continued support for our pupils and school.  
 

Safeguarding: 
If you think a child or an adult with care and support needs is in immediate danger, phone 999. 
Make a referral to Children's Services: 

Make a referral to Cambridgeshire County Council Children's Services - Instructions and Data 
Protection - Cambridgeshire County Council website (achieveservice.com) 

NSPCC website: 
NSPCC | The UK children's charity | NSPCC 

NSPCC website for information about child protection: 
Child protection system in the UK | NSPCC Learning 

Reporting a crime: 
Contact us | Police.uk (www.police.uk) 

 
Wellbeing and mental health:   
Free activities to do in Cambridgeshire this Easter | Ely Standard 
 
Make the most of free museums 

Surround your little explorers with wonders from the past and around the world with a trip to one of 

the UK’s many museums offering free entry.   Easter Holidays at Ely Cathedral - Learning & Families - Ely 

Cathedral 

Have a movie night 

Transform your living room into a cinema for a cosy family night in. Add some cosy touches with 

blankets, cushions, and even a play-pretend ticket booth for fun. 

Free workshops for kids 

Keep an eye out for free workshops happening in your local area.    Easter Holiday Ideas - Explore East 

Cambs 

Kids eat free 

Eating out doesn’t have to be expensive if you take advantage of “Kids Eat Free” deals offered by many 

restaurants during the school holidays.  Places Kids Eat Free (or for £1) In School Holidays 2025 

Visit your local library 

Libraries are treasure troves of free entertainment.  

Get crafty 

Let your kids unleash their creativity with some DIY crafting fun. 

 
 

https://cambridgeshire-self.achieveservice.com/service/Childrens_Services_online_referral_form
https://cambridgeshire-self.achieveservice.com/service/Childrens_Services_online_referral_form
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/
https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/child-protection-system
https://www.police.uk/pu/contact-the-police/report-a-crime-incident/
https://www.elystandard.co.uk/news/24216588.free-activities-cambridgeshire-easter/
https://www.elycathedral.org/learning-and-families/families/easter-holidays-at-ely-cathedral
https://www.elycathedral.org/learning-and-families/families/easter-holidays-at-ely-cathedral
https://www.exploreeastcambs.co.uk/easter-holiday-ideas/
https://www.exploreeastcambs.co.uk/easter-holiday-ideas/
https://moneysavingcentral.co.uk/kids-eat-free


An Easter gift for each of our pupils:  

 

Following the popularity of Stuart Scammell’s Christmas story, we 

are thrilled to share with you that Stuart has very kindly donated 

copies of his Easter story ’Chislon’s Story of Hope’ to The Rackham. 

Every child will bring home their very own book today. Thank you, 

Stuart and Mrs Jessop, for organising delivery of this wonderful 

Easter gift! 

 
 

Thank you to St Andrew’s Church: 

 

This year Palm Sunday is on the 13th April. Our pupils have been learning about 

the Easter story this term. Our sincere thanks to St Andrew’s Church, Witchford 

for their kind donation of a palm cross for each of our pupils to mark this 

important day in the Christian calendar. 

 

 
 

 

Results from the trial of emailing office to pass messages to teachers: 
We thank our parent and carer community for working with us when contacting school and using the 
office email address. 
As shared previously, this initiative was to support the wellbeing of our teachers. 
Having surveyed our teachers this week, we have received 100% positive feedback and so will be 
continuing with this contact method for the long term. 
 

Mental Health and Wellbeing: 
 

 
 
 



Year 4 Parent Information Evening – 30th April at 6pm Please complete this 

form to register for the Year 4 Multiplication Table Check (MTC) Parent 

Information Evening. The event will place virtually and will begin at 6pm. 

The children in Year 4 will complete this statutory check later in the summer term. Book here: 

https://forms.office.com/e/DGkZ8pDbM6 

  

Year 1 Parent meal: 

We would like to invite Year 1 parents and carers to join us 

for school dinner on Thursday 1st May. The meal will be our 

extremely popular (and very delicious) roast dinner.  

Parents and carers are asked to purchase their school dinner through MCAS under the Products and 

Trips tab. The meal will cost £3.60. Meal choice and payment must be made by Friday 25th April 

please. Please complete this form to book your meal once payment has been made on MCAS: 

https://forms.office.com/e/Y7mk1jcikj 
 

Unfortunately, we can only offer for one parent or carer to attend. This will be an annual event moving 

forwards so will be repeated next academic year. 

Children in Year 1 who prefer to have a home packed lunch will still have opportunity for their parent 

Ccarer to join them. Adults can still order a school dinner or bring a packed lunch from home to sit to 

eat with their child.  

Please would parents and carers of Year 1 children arrive for school dinner at 11.50am. 

 

Swimming lessons:  

We are very much looking forward to our swimming lessons which will 

begin WC 28th April.   

What to wear for swimming: For these sessions, the children will 

need to wear a one-piece swimming costume or fitted swimming 

trunks. UV swimming t-shirts are allowed.  

Please do not send your child with a bikini or long (knee-length) baggy 

swimming shorts as these are not appropriate or practical for learning 

how to swim and your child will be unable to enter the pool.  

In line with the Cambridgeshire swimming policy, the children will not wear goggles for their sessions as 

our focus is on developing water confidence and safety. Earrings must be removed for swimming. 

Please remember to also send your child with a named towel. All other swimming aids will be provided 

by school.  

Any child with hair that is longer than chin length or a fringe that impedes their vision when wet will be 

expected to wear their own swimming hat. If you do not have your own swimming hat, these are 

available to purchase via MCAS for £1.50 and can be collected from the school office. 
 

Swimming timetable:  

Monday Larch class Willow – girls only Oak – girls only 

Tuesday Chestnut Silver Birch Year 5/6 - all boys 

Wednesday Cedar – girls only   

Thursday Beech Rowan * Ash * 

Friday Sycamore Elm Hazel 

* NB Reception PE day will change to Wednesday. 

https://forms.office.com/e/DGkZ8pDbM6
https://forms.office.com/e/Y7mk1jcikj


Clubs: Please see below for details of new clubs that will be running 

next term. 

 

Club  Day Time Year Group Dates 

Eco-Council 
Eco-Council will help plan and 
deliver environmental 
projects, to help make the 
school more sustainable. 

Tuesday After school Y1 to Y6 29th April to 8th July 

Football 
Grab a bib and play on the 
field! 
NB All pupils must wear shin 
pads to play; NO football 
boots, only trainers.  

Friday  Lunchtime Year 5/6 2nd May to 11th July 

Construction 
Construction will be mainly 
based around creating 
structures and other creations 
from Lego. 

Tuesday Lunchtime 
 

Year 1/2   
 

29th April to 20th May 

Colouring Monday Lunchtime Year 1/2   28th April to 19th May 

Football Club with Ben 
Isaacsson 

R & KS1 on a Monday 
KS2 on a Wednesday 
Cost: £5 per week. 
Spaces available. 
If Ben’s football club shows as full, please do 
put your child’s name on the waiting list as 
spaces may become available. 

28th April to 7th July 
30th April to 9th July  

Choir (continuing) Thursday After school Y3 to Y6 1st May to 10th July 

Crochet (continuing) Tuesday After school Y5 to Y6 29th April to 8th July 

Art (continuing) Thursday After school Y3 to Y6 1st May to 22nd May 

How to book: 
Booking for new clubs opens at 6pm on Friday 4th April. 
All clubs will begin during WC 28th April and run to half term. Clubs that are continuing for the second 
half of the summer term will begin again during WC 2nd June.  
All clubs running in the second half of the summer term will finish during WC 7th July 2025. 

 

 

Cricket opportunities:  

During this half term, Year 3 and 4 children have been lucky enough to have 

had their cricket lessons taught by the 'Chance to Shine' cricket program. It 

has been a pleasure to watch the children develop so many skills and begin to 

enjoy a new sport.  

We would like to direct you to two club opportunities for cricket: 

All Stars Cricket (KS1) - https://www.ecb.co.uk/play/all-stars  

Dynamos Cricket (KS2) - https://www.ecb.co.uk/play/dynamos-cricket  

 

https://www.ecb.co.uk/play/all-stars
https://www.ecb.co.uk/play/dynamos-cricket


School Uniform: Footwear a reminder:                                                                 

Branded and coloured trainers and boots are beginning to appear in school 

again. Branded and coloured footwear is inappropriate for school. We adapted 

our school policy to include trainers however our Uniform Policy states the 

following:  Black shoes or completely black trainers (no 

coloured logos) worn with white / grey / black / red socks or tights (not 

leggings). Policy Library | The Rackham C of E (VC) Primary School  

We politely request parents and carers to support the school and the uniform policy and send pupils 

into school wearing only completely black shoes or trainers. Thank you. 

 

 

 

Dates for your diary: 
Today: Early Years Smarties Challenge (further information below) 
Sunday 18th May: Yard Sale 
Sunday 29th June: Funday Sunday 
 
FWR Pre-Loved Uniform Sales Summer Term: 

Sales before and after school, on the following dates: 

• Friday 25th April 

• Friday 16th May 

• Thursday 26th June 

 

FWR Smartie Fundraiser for Early Years:  

 

Children in Pre-School and Reception will be bringing home a pack of Smarties this 

week. These have been provided by FWR who would love to see the packs 

returned full of coins after Easter! Thank you for your support with this fundraiser. 

 

 

 

 
 

The Rackham Pre-School:  

The Pre-School has spaces available from September 2025. We can accept children 

from the age of 2 years 6 months. Please contact the school office for more 

information via office@rackham.cambs.sch.uk 

 

 

Bringing in toys and other items from home to pre-school: 

We are seeing lots of toys and superhero snap band type bracelets brought into pre-school. Children are 

also bringing in purses and bags with money.  

We have plenty of toys at pre-school for everyone to play with so would be grateful if parents and 

carers would take any items their child brings on the journey to pre-school away with them at drop off. 

Thank you. 

 

Phonics:  

Our pre-school children do not need to learn phonics, this will happen as soon as they start in 

Reception. If parents and carers have any questions about this, please contact the office in the first 

instance: office@rackham.cambs.sch.uk    Thank you. 

https://rackhamprimaryschool.com/key-information/policy-library
mailto:office@rackham.cambs.sch.uk
mailto:office@rackham.cambs.sch.uk


 

Suncream: The UV rays are becoming greater in intensity and have 

been recorded at 4 this week. The recommendation for applying 

suncream from the Government and Cancer Research UK is when 

the UV levels are 3+.  

 

The Rackham Photographer of the Year competition: This Easter 

we are holding our second annual 'Photographer of the Year' 

competition. This year, the theme is 'Light and Shadows'. Please 

encourage your child to look at the world around them and notice 

the changing light within a day.  Look carefully at how light casts 

interesting shadows of different shapes and sizes. Take 

photographs of light and shadows that interest your child. They 

may also want to set up a 'scene' using toys or interesting objects. 

Shine light from different directions using an angle poise lamp or 

torch. Take photographs and see what effects they can create. 

Support your child to take the photographs. You may want to show 

them how they can change the light and shadows using the editing 

tools on your digital device. When your child is happy with their 

image, please upload to Tapestry.  

 

 
 

There will be prizes in the following categories:  

• Pre-School 

• Reception 

• Year 1 and 2 

• Year 3and 4 

• Year 5 and 6 
  
The winners will be announced after the Easter holiday. One of these winners will be our new 
Photographer of the Year! 
  
We hope that you have fun creating some exciting photographs! 
 

East Cambridgeshire Child and Family Centres March 2025 What’s On is here! 

Please see the latest What’s On guide and social media posts for further information about programmes 

and how to get in touch with the team. Link here: Community Notice Board | The Rackham C of E (VC) 

Primary School 
 

Uniform orders: 
Uniform items for school and pre-school pupils (including jumpers and cardigans) are now available 
from Sigma. 
Pre-School: Clubs & Groups - Sigma Embroidery & Printing 
Primary School:  Clubs & Groups - Sigma Embroidery & Printing 
Orders must be placed by parents and carers and can be collected from Sigma Embroidery on Sedgeway 
Business Park, Witchford. 
 

 

 

 

https://rackhamprimaryschool.com/community/notice-board
https://rackhamprimaryschool.com/community/notice-board
https://www.sigmaembroidery.co.uk/clubs-groups-shop?filter_catid=177
https://www.sigmaembroidery.co.uk/clubs-groups-shop?filter_catid=172&start=0


Education Inclusion Family Advisor team workshops: 

 
 

Term dates for 2025 – 2026: 
Term dates for next academic year are now available on the website and can be found here. 
 

Easter holiday activities: 

 

https://rackhamprimaryschool.com/news-and-school-calendar/termdates


  

  
 



  

 
 

 
 

 

 



Ely Museum: 

Join an Easter trail around Ely Museum and make an Easter decoration!  Hunt for the paper Easter eggs 

and turn them into a fun Easter decoration to take home. This trail and craft is free with your admission 

ticket or annual pass. 

Remember once you have paid your admission, the ticket acts as your pass for a whole year, you can 

visit the museum as often as you’d like! 

On 10th April there is a pre-bookable children’s craft workshop, where children can make a 3D 

lighthouse and light it up, learning how to make an electrical circuit. It’s suitable for children aged 7-11 

years and the cost includes all materials and step-by-step instructions and guidance. 

These 90 minutes sessions are just £8.50 per child and adults are free. 

There are 2 sessions to choose from: 

10:30am – 12pm or 1:30pm – 3pm 

Maximum 2 children to 1 adult. 

Spaces are limited so book now to avoid disappointment! 

https://www.elymuseum.org.uk/ 

 
Attendance: 
The Rackham has an updated policy on Attendance. Please follow this link to read the policy on the 
school website.   
Thank you to all our parents and carers for supporting our drive for improved attendance. The 

Government has identified a child’s attendance of 96% and above is the key figure to give best chance 

of academic progress. Please can we remind you that absence must be reported to the office by 9am on 

each day of absence.  

 

This week’s attendance: 90.49% 

 
 

Looking forward to seeing you all again Tuesday 22nd April 2025. 

 

Best wishes, 

 

Miss Turner 

  

https://www.elymuseum.org.uk/
https://rackhamprimaryschool.com/key-information/policy-library


 

Dates for your diary: 

  EASTER HOLIDAY 

22nd April Pupils return 

30th April 

30th April 

1st May 

Bikeability for Year 4  

Y4 Parent’s Information Evening MTC 6pm (booking required) 

Y1 Parent Meal (booking required) 

5th May May Day Bank Holiday Monday 

12th May Y6 SATs week  

22nd May Last day of term for pupils 

23rd May Professional Development Day for teachers 

26th May HALF TERM 

 


